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05 October 2022 

Start of work on Waterfall Way, 60 kilometres east of 
Armidale, from 05 October 

The Australian and NSW governments are providing funding through the 
Australian Government’s Road Safety program and the NSW Government’s 
$50 million Waterfall Way improvement program to carry out essential 
improvement work, 60 kilometres east of Armidale, to provide a safer, longer 
lasting road.   

Armidale Council will carry out the work on behalf of Transport for NSW which involves repairing 
the pavement, widening the shoulders, upgrading drainage and installing guard rail as part of the 
Safer Roads program. 

Work hours 

Work will be carried out from Wednesday 5 October for about 12 months, weather permitting. 
We will be working from Monday to Friday between 7am and 6pm, and on Saturday between 
8am and 1pm, when required. 

How will the work affect you? 
Work will involve the use of machinery, which generate noise. We will make every effort to 
minimise noise by turning off machinery and vehicles when not in use, positioning machinery 
away from residences and where possible starting noisy activities later in the morning. 

Access to properties will be maintained. If this should change, affected residents will be notified. 

Traffic changes 
There will be temporary traffic changes to ensure the safety of road users and workers. 

Traffic control and a reduced 40km/h speed limit will be in place for the duration of the work. 

Single lane alternate traffic flow arrangements will be in place during work hours, with 
occasional implementation at night as required. Motorists should allow up to five minutes extra 
travel time while this traffic control is in place. 

Please keep to speed limits and follow the direction of traffic controllers and signs. For the 
latest traffic updates, you can call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download the Live Traffic NSW 
App. 
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Contact 
If you have any questions about this work, please contact us on 1800 653 092 or email 
region.north@transport.nsw.gov.au. 

Thank you for your patience during this important work. 

 

 

 

 

 

If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and 
Interpreting Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 02 6642 9941. 
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